

MOBILE HOME UNITS REGULATION BOARD OF HEALTH

TOWN OF BOURNE

Effective date June 2, 1995

Pursuant to Chapter 111, section 31 of Mass. General Laws, the Bourne Board of Health voted at its regular meeting on May 24, 1995 to rescind Section 1 of its regulation dated 4/9-13/78 and amend Section 2 as follows:

The Board of Health hereby accepts the amendment of Section 3 of Chapter 40A of the Massachusetts General Laws with the following provision:

A mobile home unit may be allowed occupancy on a residential lot in the case of emergency, such as fire damage to a residential dwelling, so long as said mobile home is connected to an adequately sized and functioning septic system of the residential dwelling in question. Each situation will be reviewed by the Board of Health before any such approvals will be granted and said approval will be restricted to that period of time necessary to effect repairs on the damaged dwelling so that re-occupancy may take place.